October

foundry 9 a heart for Bend 2018 in the heart of Bend

A BIG THANKS



by Trevor Waybright

2018 has turned out much different than any of us could have ever anticipated. It has made for an exciting year that has absolutely flown by. It is hard to believe that this is the October Newsletter, we are already planning the Harvest Party, and the kids are practicing the Christmas play. It is so interesting to see how God works his plans so much different (but always better) than our plans. Oftentimes these changes can be very difficult or inconvenient, but they always stretch us and grow us in ways that we needed even when we had no idea we needed it.

One of the things that I didn't see coming at the beginning (or the middle) of 2018 was becoming the Middle School leader. I was a youth pastor for 14 months from January of 1999 until March of 2000 and firmly decided that that was plenty for one lifetime. I've always admired the men and women who lead youth. I love how they just dive in and love the kids right where they are at and show them Jesus in so many different ways, but I never had any desire to lead in that way again. Then comes 2018 and I'm taking over Middle School. What? At first it did seem very daunting. I was fairly out of touch with middle schoolers in 1999

and I'm assuming that 19 years of additional age hasn't brought me much closer to being in touch with them. How can I do this? The truth is I can't, but through this process I have been absolutely blown away by our church family. We have had so many of you step up and give of your time, energy, expertise, finances, etc. for the youth of our church that it has been nearly overwhelming. You have stepped up for the High School, Middle School, kids, nursery, and so many other areas that it has made what seems like a nearly impossible task very possible! In just a few weeks we have a very strong Middle School program with amazing volunteers, parents, and of course kids. We have our new Sunday morning breakfast club established for the youth with many of you volunteering your time to cook them an amazing breakfast every Sunday. You are teaching our youth and going to their games and it just goes on and on! You have stepped up and put words into action. You are sacrificing your time and energy for our kids. You are showing them Jesus. On behalf of our church, as a staff member, and as a parent I just want to say THANK YOU!

church info

60 NW Oregon Bend, OR 97703

(541) 382-3862 info@foundrybend.org www.foundrybend.org

at a glance

- 4-6 true woman conference
- on adoption potluck, 5pm
- food pantry sunday
- elder meeting, 5:30pm
- 12-14 high school seakrest trip
- men's breakfast 7:30am
- annette's birthday party, 1-4
- 15-16 elder retreat
- 20 ladies coffee, 9am
- church-wide harvest party
- elder meeting, 5:30pm
- middle school bonfire

birthdays

- 01 Bill Brown
- 01 Forrest Towne
- 03 Eric Scott
- 03 Perry Warn
- 06 Dick Danielson
- 06 Mark Ewing
- 08 Alice Hendrich
- 08 Sharran Weeks
- 11 Tom Nicholas
- 13 Michael Long
- 13 Breena Slater
- 13 Annette VanDeZande
- 13 Joy McSpadden
- 15 Eric Field
- 19 Nancy Field
- 21 Chris Leighton
- 23 Evelyn McMahan
- 24 Steve Miller
- 24 Ron Pool
- 29 David Butler

If you are 18 years of age or older, regularly attend Foundry, and not on our Birthday List, we would like to add you. Please email Joy at joy@ foundrybend.org.

foundry Church "nner on





True Woman Conference, Oct 4-6

We will be hosting the True Woman Conference at Foundry Church on Oct 4-6. The cost is just \$20 and includes lunch and dinner on Friday. Contact Joy to register.



High School SeaKrest Trip, Oct 12-14

We will be taking our High School Youth to SeaKrest in Newport on Oct 12-14. The cost is \$50. Please register by contacting Joy, joy@ foundrybend.org or 541-382-3862.



Men's Breakfast, Oct 13

Our monthly men's breakfast will be on October 13th. Join us at 7:30am in the Fellowship Hall and enjoy some great food and fellowship with our Foundry Men.



Ladies Coffee, October 20

We will be having our ladies coffee on Saturday, October 20th at 9:00am at Bluebird Coffee. Join us and get to know and fellowship with other Foundry Ladies.



Church-wide Harvest Party, Oct 21

We will be having our annual church-wide Harvest Party on October 21st at the Roy's Farm from 1-4pm. We will be asking for some help with different activities for this event. If you are willing to help in some way, please let Joy know. We will be bbging burgers and hotdogs and will potluck the rest. A-N bring side dish, O-Z bring dessert.



Middle School Bonfire, Oct 29

We will be taking our Middle School Youth group to the Mills' Farm on October 29th for a bonfire and BBQ. We will be meeting a bit earlier than normal to give us plenty of time. 5:30pm-8:30pm.



October 7 Original Pancake House

October 14 El Rodeo

October 21 Jake's Diner

October 28 Double Happiness

foundry

local missions



COPC Chaplains

The Chaplains of Central Oregon Public Safety Chaplaincy provide the crucial services that support the region's First Responders and the community. On an on-call basis, 24 hours a day, seven days a week, COPC Chaplains are dispatched to calls including deaths (Code 99s), death notifications, drownings, homicides. fires. hospital transports, infant and child deaths, motor vehicle accidents, search and rescue, suicides and more.

In addition, COPC Chaplains provide confidential personal counseling and mentoring, hospital and home visits to assist in healing and provide

support, critical incident stress debriefing and defusing for First Responders and the community following traumatic events. They officiate at ceremonies including funerals, weddings, celebrations, dedications, and other events. They do ride a-longs and visit the First Responders at the throughout Central agencies Oregon. They also are involved in administrative duties, attending meetings, making community contacts. and fundraising. Monthly training is offered to the COPC Chaplains, First Responders, and others; training to help Chaplains, Emergency Services Personnel and their family members maintain healthy relationships.

How can you help?

You can help Central Oregon Public Safety Chaplaincy earn donations just by shopping with your Fred Meyer Rewards card! Fred Meyer is donating \$2.5 million per year to non-profits in Alaska, Idaho,

Oregon and Washington, based on where their customers tell them to give. Here's how the program works: Sign up for the Community Rewards program by linking your Fred Meyer Rewards card to Central Oregon Public Safety Chaplaincy at www.fredmeyer. com/communityrewards. You can search for us by our name or by our non-profit number 81244.

Then, every time you shop and use your Rewards Card, you are helping Central Oregon Police Chaplaincy earn a donation!

You still earn your Reward points, Fuel Points, and Rebates, just as you do today.

If you do not have Rewards Card, they are available at the customer service desk of any Fred Meyer store.

global missions



A note from Dan Roth with Eagle's Wings:

Thankyousomuchforgivingthe money for the inside remodel

of the first cabin! Diks called me and was very excited! Not long before I left Oregon, BBI provided me with a new computer. Naomi said it was a special gift from Foundry. My old computer had been struggling for awhile and the new one is a pleasure

to use. Katie and I brought three other laptop computers for the Partner's staff in Riga in our luggage so that also came from your gift. We really appreciate all you do for us in Latvia.

God Bless, Dan Roth

foundry

health ministry



by Sally Rhynder
HEART FAILURE: (sometimes referred to as congestive heart failure)

condition in serious which the heart muscle is weakened and unable to pump enough blood and oxygen to adequately supply all of the bodies organs. Risk factors include coronary disease and heart heart attack, high blood pressure, diabetes. **Symptoms** and include shortness of breath with daily activity, difficulty

breathing when lying flat, cough, weakness or fatigue, and weight gain with swelling in feet, legs, ankles, and stomach. These symptoms reflect the retention fluid in the body due to the inadequate pumping the heart. Diagnostic tests can include blood tests. EKG, echocardiogram, and a stress test among others. Management includes healthy diet with decreased sodium intake, exercise as tolerated, smoking cessation, medication. detection and treatment are vital for the best outcomes. Awareness of and reporting

of changes in symptoms is necessary so one's health care provider can adjust treatment in a timely manner.

We have several different tear off sheets located on the wall of the health ministry office that give instructions for various exercises to aid in strength and range of motion. Check it out.

operation christmas child



Recent Samaritan Purse statistics tell us that for every box sent, 7-10 people are impacted with the gospel, 1 in every 7 who recieve a box accept Christ and 50% of those complete the 12 lesson

discipleship program.

We have the cardboard boxes (\$1) and more plasic ones (\$2) will be here soon. Let me now if you want any of those.

Collection week is November 12-19. The goal this year is 9.1 million from the U.S. Last year we sent 368 boxes and with all of your help I'm hopeful we can top 400 for 2018. Please call me if you have any questions, 541-388-2002.

food pantry

Food pantry Sunday is October 7th. Please bring meat based soup, canned meat, pudding cups, popcorn, cold cereal, rice and pasta mixes.



children



by Joy Waybright

Wow! Thank you so much to those who have decided to volunteer to help in kidztown on a rotating basis. We were able to take 2 more classes from a 4 week rotation to a 5 week rotation. Sara Miller has been doing a great job of organizing and keeping our children's ministry running smoothly.

In Kidztown, we have been learning how the Holy Spirit can help us be the kind of Christians we ought to be if we allow him to. We learned about the Fruit of the Spirit, the Armor of God and being a cheerful giver. We have been encouraging the kids to take the lesson sheets home and complete them with their parents. If you have not seen this paper, ask your child about it. It's a great way to help your child learn more about Jesus and see them grow spiritually.



We have started our Children's Play practice. We are meeting every Sunday at 9am in the Children's Church room. There's still time for your child to start rehearsing with us. We are very excited to be able to present "A Tree Lot Christmas".

MIDDLE SCHOOL



We have had a great kick-off in our Middle School Group. We have been meeting on Monday nights from 6:30-8:00pm. We play games, eat snacks and learn more about Jesus. Thank you to all of the gals who have been providing snacks for the kids as well as those who have volunteered time to join us for these fun nights.

We wrapped up September with our Fall Middle School Retreat at Camp Ochoco. We had 18 of our Middle School Kids attend and 5 volunteers. In light of this long weekend, we will not be having our Middle School Group on Monday, October 1st to give our volunteers a break.

This month, we will continue to meet on Mondays and plan to have a bonfire and BBQ at the Mills' Farm at the end of the month. We will meet at the church at 5:30pm on October 29th. We will return at 8:30pm. *Please note the change in time for this event. If you would like to help with this event, please contact Joy.

We truly do have a great group of Middle School kids and we are excited to see what God does in and through this group.

We've got some exciting news! iust established the staring dates for the Teen Community Bible Study (CBS) program that will be hosted at Foundry Church. Our plan is to have our Thursday night hangouts bump right up to the Thursday night CBS group with the hope that Foundry teens would stick around and study the Bible with us. That plan will go into place starting Thursday, October 25th and will continue until the end of the school year. If you are interested in registering for CBS teens, contact Mark.



We have also started our "Breakfast Club" during the 9am Sunday School hour when we eat breakfast (thanks to volunteer cooks) and dive into a lesson on various topics. We had a great turnout for our first week and HD Weddel challenged our youth to get practical in how they follow Jesus this year. We will be meeting in classroom #20 upstairs.

We will be having our High School SeaKrest Retreat on October 12-14. This is a time for our Foundry youth to create community within the group, so we will not open it to visitors. The cost is \$50. Contact Joy to sign up. (More details to come)

October Financial Report

As of August 31, 2018 Foundry Church fiscal budget for the year ending 6/30/2019 is \$564,000.00

foundry

Of the \$85,442 in expenses, \$52,065 was payroll and \$15,250 went to missions.

September, Foundry made several

Thanks be to God that he provides and uses

Foundry in the lives of so many!

-Perry Rhodes

Budgeted Giving Actual Giving	\$95,678 \$99,114
Giving Over Budget	\$3,436
Budgeted Spending Actual Spending	\$95,678 \$85,442
Spending Under Budget	\$10,236

PROPERTY

Giving Over/Spending Under

ERIC@FOUNDRYBEND.ORG

\$13,672

CHAIRMAN

DCLAWRY@GMAIL.COM

foundry 2
2 Box 204
OR 97708

Place Stamp Here